
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Friday 19 April 2024 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

We have had a very productive start to the summer term. The majority of our students are in appropriate 

uniform and have remembered that hoodies are not part of our school uniform! We would be grateful if you 

can continue to ensure that no hoodies are worn to school, any worn during the school day will be 

confiscated. We are also having an ‘amnesty’ on tie returns – students can return any borrowed ones to 

reception. As always, we are grateful for any ‘pre-loved’ uniform donations. 

 

This week… 

Year 11 

Year 11 have completed their Hospitality and Catering practical exams. They have worked really hard and, 

independently, produced some amazing dishes. Well done to all the students involved. 

We will send out a letter to Year 11 parents and students next week with some reminders and dates for this 

final term. Mrs Neal is now on maternity leave so please contact Mr Wadsworth with any general queries 

and Mr Devlin for exam enquiries. 

Reminder for Year 11 from Mr Devlin… 

Y11 Exam Equipment - Just a reminder that Year 11 students need to bring the correct equipment to all their 

exams. This includes: two black ballpoint pens (these must not be gel pens, fountain pens, or any 

other erasable pens), a pencil, sharpener, clear ruler, protractor, rubber, compass, and a scientific 

calculator. If students are going to use a pencil case, this must be fully transparent with no markings on. 

Students may take a clear, transparent water bottle, with no labels, into the exam if they wish. 

Students must attend all exams in their full school uniform, PE kit is not permitted. 

 

Peace Garden 

At the centre of our school is our peace garden. We took this photograph earlier this week, it is 

a beautiful, calming space. We are really grateful for our outside space and the ‘nature’ 

around our school building. At this time of year we appreciate any plant and garden 

donations to help in the upkeep of these areas. 

 

 

Finally this week… 

 

Please see the attached newsletter from Mr Wadsworth with reminders/updates on our behaviour 

expectations. We really appreciate your support to ensure your child comes into school to focus on their 

learning, respecting other students and all adults in school. 

 

“Follow the three R’s: – Respect for self. – Respect for others. – Responsibility for all your actions.” 

— Dalai Lama 

 

Have a lovely weekend, 

 

 
Mrs D. Mitchell 

Headteacher 


